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FROM THE HELM

[ attended an interesting meeting at the Ritz
Carlton in September. Every few months the Ritz
management hosts a meeting for representatives of
local government and Chambers of Commerce. At
this one Tom Wilson, County Supervisor, was present
as well as representatives from Dana Point, Laguna
Niguel, Laguna Beach, Mission Vigjo, the County
Beach and Fire Departments and a representative from
the Ritz Point homeowners’ association. One of the
key Issues discussed was Water Quality on our
beaches. Government at the city, county, state and yes,
even the federal level is concerned. As you may have
read Laguna Beach was fined $60,000 or $70,000 for
run-off. We are essentially at a zero tolerance level.

In the past (for about 25 years) Niguel Shores
had a practice of advising homeowners that
construction and other debris must be cleaned up. If
the homeowner did not comply, our maintenance
personnel would do it for them and the Shores would
bill the homeowner. Too often cleanup has been
accomplished by washing the debris into our storm
drain system. No more! No longer will any Niguel
Shores personnel be available to help clean up.

Angela Duzich, Code Enforcement Officer for
Dana Point, advises us that any construction debris,
any paint residue or even naturally occurring materials
such as earth will not be permitted into the storm
system. Much to my surprise I found that even our
guzters before the storm sewer inlets are part of the
storm system. Angela told me that for any violation
she would be around to “kick butt”. I don’t want her
after me and you don’t want her after you! Washing

cars and hosing down screens is O.K. but be cautious
about all other chemical or solid wastes.

The offending homeowner will be responsible
and in the hot seat. Niguel Shores cannot help.

On another matter covered here last month,
thanks go to Bob Warren, Dana Point Director of
Public Works and Engineering Services, for his
expeditious handling of the Niguel Road parking
situation and to Dana Point Mayor Ingrid McGuire
and Councilman Bill Ossenmacher for their input.

One last but yverv important item: you will
recall the concern with parking here in the Shores.
Traffic and Safety is initiating a survey to ascertain if
we should make any changes to Rule 6405. You have
either received or will receive shortly this survey.
Please respond. Your input is not only important
but is necessary.

Board President
Andy Boush

NEXT OPEN BOARD MEETING
FOR COMMITTEE REPORTS
IS OCTOBER 18 AT 7:30 PM




BOARD ACTIONS TAKEN IN
SEPTEMBER

¢ Authorized staff to finalize a contract with
Western States to manufacture and install new vinyl
handrails for the three stairways below Breakers Isle.

¢ Decided to remain with Lincoln Security Service
through the end of 2000.

¢ Accepted bid from Sparks Electric to replace the
Community Center switchgear for $6,890.

¢ Authorized staff to change the hours of use by the
afternoon Bridge group to 12:30pm to 3:30pm, on
Wednesdays.

¢ Agreed to pay one-half of the cost charged by the
City to change the name of Shanny to Manta Court.
The Sea Terrace II Association will pay the other half.
Cost to NSCA 1s §542.

¢ Accepted the recommendation of the Finance
Committee to have staff review several companies
that provide electrical service to see if the Association
can save money by switching. The Board directed
staff to return near year end with the rates available, as
compared to SDG&E.

Community Center Closed on
Thursday, October 5

The main electric panel at the Community Center
will be replaced this day causing the shut-down of
pool and spa, saunas, MPR and kitchen. Office staff
may not be able to use computers nor possibly even
telephones at least until 5:30 pm. Pool and spa area
will remain closed for the day.
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STREET SWEEPING
MONDAY, OCTOBER 2

Please keep all cars off the streets and out of the parking
bays. This will allow the sweeper to do a better job.

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE

The first phase for improvement of common
areas and masking utilities in Atlantic Gardens has
been completed. The improved streets are Bluehill
Bay, Coral Bay, Colima Bay, Kara Bay, Tasman Bay
and Timor Bay. Approximately one-third of the
streets in Atlantic Gardens will be improved in the
2001 planting schedule.

Remember, if you suspect the presence of red
imported fire ants, make the potato chip test, collect
the ants, and send them to the Orange County Fire Ant
Authority. Forms are available in the Niguel Shores
office.

The committee advises homeowners to put any
requests, complaints, suggestions, etc. in writing
rather than coming directly to committee meetings. In
this way, the committee will be able to address your
concerns in a more timely, efficient manner.

TREE VIEW BLOCKAGE

Frequent comments are heard by the Tree
View Blockage Committee from home owners whose
lateral views across adjacent gardens are being
blocked, but they don’t like to complain to their
neighbors about it.

Owners should be aware that their pad level
garden plantings should not exceed the adjacent fence
height. In rear gardens, this is frequently three feet.
Anything above this height can easily block views
across owner’s property.



TRAFFIC & SAFETY
COMMITTEE

Two surveillance cameras have been
installed to monitor the activity at the bridge
over PCH and to assist in identifying any
illegal activity that may occur in the future.
These cameras may solve our problem rather
than putting up an ugly wire fence over the
roadway.

The total cost of vandalism in August was $95.
This is the lowest monthly amount this year. To
date, the total on these senseless acts reached $1,900
with one item alone costing $1,100.

Recently, several homes have been broken into
and burglarized. Be sure to lock your house before
you leave, even for just a few minutes. If you are
going to be gone for an extended period of time, ask
your neighbors to keep a watchful eye on it. Also,
several cars parked in driveways and in front of the
house have been broken into and/or the exterior
damaged. Ifat all possible, put your car in the garage.

The Board of Directors, members of this
committee and the office staff are regularly
approached by residents who say they have witnessed
people trespassing, dogs running off the leash and a
variety of other violations. Unless you take the time
to complete an incident report, no follow-up action
can be taken. We need first-hand information. Geta
form and fill it out. These reports are confidential.
We will all benefit from your effort.

ENTRY and TORRI GATES

Home owners west of PCH will receive a letter
stating the closing dates of Ports O’Call/Cabrillo Isle
gates expected the first week of October for
construction of the new gate. Demolition of torri
gates in Atlantic Garden Homes area may begin
during the first week of October.

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS

“Summer time,
and the living is easy ..."

It has been a while since our mock disaster
drill in May.

Now 1s a good time to tidy up the garage,
check on flashlights and batteries (brown-outs), rotate
bottled water and other emergency supplies. Do you
remember where your OK/HELP sign is?

Since early September, California experienced
at least four temblors in urban areas: Redwood City,
Marina del Rey and Joshua National Park.

Let us stay prepared.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

DAN ALDRICH LECTURE SERIES
PRESENTS:

MR. DARRELL ISSA
CANDIDATE FOR CONGRESS
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25
7:30 pm.

COME, BRING A FRIEND!
Coffee and Refreshments

Leash your pet
Clean up the residue.
NSCA Rules 9101;
Orange County Ordinance, Title 4
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR

OCTOBERFEST
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7
5:00 PM.
$10 PER PERSON
DINNER INCLUDES, BBQ CHICKEN,
SAUSAGE, SALAD
BEER, WINE, SOFT DRINKS
ENTERTAINMENT BY KARL NAEGEL
ALWAYS A SELLOUT!
TICKETS AT OFFICE
NO TICKETS AT THE DOOR

October and November are two of the most
important months in the Shores. For years, the
Octoberfest celebration has been the excuse for fun,
good food and entertainment for our residents. This
year is no exception with the entertainment again
being supplied by Mr. Karl Naegel and his group.
They have been favorites and should not be a
disappointment.

We have a fine group of volunteers who will
create the menu that is so famous in Europe at these
occasions.

A restaurant raffle will be held with donations
of dinners or brunches by some of our finest
restaurants in the area. You get one free chance with
your ticket and the opportunity to buy other chances to
help in the fundraising activities of the Recreation
Committee.
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR

16" ANNUAL ART AFFAIRE
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 5
1:00 pm TO 4:30 pm
COMMUNITY CENTER
$1 DONATION INCLUDES:
DOOR PRIZES AND A REFRESHMENT
BRING A FRIEND!

The annual Art Affaire is one of the favorite
happenings in the Niguel Shores community. The
show is open to all artists who reside in the Shores. If
you are new to the community, we want to encourage
your participation by showing your art work.

For those of us who are not blessed with
talent, we can still enjoy the talents of others. So mark
your calendar for Sunday, November 5. Ask a friend
or friends to join you, and come enjoy the fun of this
wonderful activity.

Your $1.00 donation includes a glass of wine
or other refreshment. Remember also that much of
the art is for sale. In purchasing a painting you like,
you help the artist and you also help the Recreation
Committee in their fund raising.

For more information call:

Joan Beyer 496-1428
Nancy Kendall 496-5318
Doris Adams 493-4445



LADIES TENNIS

On August 31, the ladies tennis group held its
annual tournament. Doris Adams planned a creative
format with an Olympic theme.

Janet Dohner presented the Olympic-themed
prizes. First place: Rene Walsh; second place:
Patty Therolf; third place: Mimi Sussman.

Luncheon was held at the Links Club Restaurant
with 13 ladies attending. New players are always
welcome. Please come to the tennis courts Thursday
morning at 8:00 am.

VOICE OF THE PEOPLE

Letters are welcome and limited to 200 words typed
if possible, including name, address and phone
number of writer. Refer to NSCA Rule #5221, 2, 3
and 4. Submissions due on the 17" of the month.

“Stone the Crows!”

Continued from September issue

dn it, Mr. Parsons quotes Ms. Sylvia
Gallagher, bird information chairperson for the
local Sea & Sand Audubon Society, as saying that
her group’s latest counting of family Corvidae
showed a marked increase from a generation ago.
She goes on to say that the five-year beak count
ending in 1996 identified an average of 1,820 crows
in the 15-mile diameter centered in Huntington
Beach, which was 50% greater than the three
preceding five-year periods, which had remarkably
consistent crow counts. Ms. Gallagher states, and
we quote, “that Orange County crows are pesky and
too numerous. They eat chicks and eggs of other
birds, including some that are endangered.” Our
point exactly — and this from the Audubon Society, no
less. :

Clearly, we are well past the time that
Corvidae requires protected species status, and we
call upon the powers that be to revoke said status.
Perhaps then, we can get about the business of
evening the odds in favor of the other, defenseless
songbird species whose melodious tones are being
insidiously silenced by the raucous, croaking,
cacophonous, horrisonous hordes, or murders (i.e.
flocks) — there’s a good reason the English
historically use this term — of crows in our
community and in Orange County generally.

Peter R. McWilliams
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Responses to “Ritz Shores”

We have owned a home in Niguel Shores
since 1976.

Let’s leave the Niguel Shores name alone. As
Irecall, a name change was proposed several years
ago and voted down. The present name is well-
known as one of the better communities in South
Orange County. Mention “Niguel Shores™ and
people know where and what it is. How could
changing the name to “Ritz Shores” improve all of
our property values?

The name “Ritz” denotes snobbery. It is fine
for the Ritz Carlton Hotel. Its name comes from a
well-known prestigious east coast hotel.

Bill Altman

We have read with interest Burr and Sue
McKeehan's recommendation for changing the name
of our community from Niguel Shores to Ritz Shores.

The neighbors with whom I have spoken regarding
this suggestion are in agreement and wholeheartedly
endorse the McKeehans ' suggestion.

We feel that it is, in fact, time for a change
and upgrade, and the name “Ritz Shores” would be
extremely appropriate for our wonderful community
at this time.

John and Kathy Dorsey

Open Letter

After several weeks of trying to solve the parking
problem on Niguel Road, contact was made with
Councilman Bill Ossenmacher. Within two days the
curb was repainted red and the problem was solved.

It’s nice to know that we have a councilman who
listens, cares and follows through.

Lynn Dawson
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Update on EI Toro Airport

Measure F, to block an airport at El Toro,
was approved by 67% in March of this year. In spite
of this lopsided victory, power figures in Newport
Beach, along with three county supervisors continue
to seek ways to build the airport. This includes a suit
claiming Measure F is flawed and should be thrown
out. The appeals court judge may toss out some
portions of it, retaining other sections. The size of
the problem is still to be determined, leaving our
group in limbo in terms of future costs to correct the
problems.

Currently, a splinter group from Irvine opposed
to an airport has moved ahead in seeking
contributions. This same group solicited money
prior to our landslide victory in March, but they
refused to provide an audit of money collected or
details on projects funded. These letiers have been
signed by Jeff Metzger, Larry Agran or Ed Dornan.

Other airport opposition groups continue to
monitor the need for funds. They are all connected
fo the umbrella association called Taxpayers for
Responsible Planning which requires strict auditing
procedures.

When funds are sought within Niguel Shores, we
suggest you look for an affiliation with TRP, and
also look for some names of local Niguel Shores
residents accompanying the appeal.

Dick MacNair

We have spent a great deal of money to beautify
our gate at Garibaldi. It really has raised the quality
and standard of our area. Why, then are we going to
now make it very ugly once again with a gate arm
and teeth? That is not refurbishment! What
difference does it make if two cars go through the
gate?

Mary Jo Coombs



FAMILY CLUB

Help is needed to organize the Niguel Shores
Halloween Party. We need families to host a game or
craft. Prizes for the games are provided. Ideas for
crafts or games are available.

A few people are needed to form a committee to
help organize food, decorations and posters for the
party. As our children become older, it is nice to have
our families join in. Please call Gay Powers at 443-
0885.

CHILDREN’S HALLOWEEN PARTY

Join us for some spooky fun at Niguel Shores’
Halloween Party on Saturday, October 28 from 6:00
pm — 7:30 pm in the multi-purpose room of the
community center!

Pizza and drinks will be sold. There will be
games, prizes and crafts to make this a special night.
All the activities cost money, so please be prepared.
Please come in costume for Halloween fun!

SEA TERRACE I

The first block party held by Sea Terrace II
residents was a smash, but we have some items that
were left behind. If you are missing serving items,
etc., please call Frieda Baskin at 661-3521 to identify
and pick up.

PAGE TURNERS

The next Page Turners meeting will be on
October 16 at 10:30 am. The hostess is Marian Pear],
33441 Cockleshell Drive, with assistance from Marie
Milliken. Harriet Writer will lead the discussion on
The Red Tent by Anita Diamant.

All residents of Niguel Shores with an interest
in reading are invited to join us. Even if you haven’t
read the current selection, you may find the discussion
sufficiently intriguing to persuade you to tryit. Itisa
great way to discover books that you may not have
come across in other ways. If you have any questions,
please call Gretchen Rask, 489-2259, or Phyllis Tezer,
496-4710.

MENS CLUB

The Mens Club of Niguel Shores meets in the
multi-purpose room at 8:00 am on the first and third
Tuesday of each month for breakfast, fellowship, a
short business meeting and a guest speaker.

Our speakers for October 3 will be the
candidates for the Dana Point City Council. They
have been invited to address issues that are of concern
in this year’s election.

Assemblywoman Pat Bates will pay a return
visit to the Mens Club on October 17. She will
review the recently completed legislative session and
identify issues of future concem.

We hope all men in the community will take
the opportunity to hear our speakers and consider
participating in the Mens Club meetings and
activities. If you are not a member, please come and
visit us. Be our guest and sample the club fellowship.
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WEDNESDAY ERIDGE

Alert: Beginning Wedisiesday October 4, bridge will
now start at 12:30 pm. Newcomniers are always welcome.
For reservations, call Gaye Vaughan at 661-7030. Recent
winners:

August 23 September 6

1.Marie Milliken 1. Gaye Vaughan
2.Regina Brevik 2. Marion Evans
3.Mary Bethard 3. F. Baskin & C. Brunn
August 30 September 13

1.Kay Wittmack 1. Gaye Vaughan

2 Nancy Kendall 2. Marie Milliken

3.Marie Milliken 3. Doug Campbell

Classes for Niguel Shores Residents

Fitness Class

Men and Women

9:00 am to 10:00 am

Mon., Wed., Fri., at the MPR

$50 per month (12 lessons)

or $6 per class.

Call lan Harris at 497-1282 for details.

Tennis Lessons

Adults, all levels

Monday 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 9:00 am to noon
Friday 9:00 am to noon and
2:00 to 5:00 pm NSCA Courts
For fees and times call

tennis pro, Jennifer Lyons,
evenings at 489-1734.

Water Aerobics

Men and Women

10:00 am to 11:00 am

Mon., Wed., Fri., at the Pool.

$28 monthly or $3 per class.

Call Lavonne Borland at 248-1493
for details.

Water Color/Drawing Lessons
Men and Women

Tuesdays 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.
$10 per 3-hour session.

Cali Doris Adams at 493-4445 for
location and materials needed.
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WOMENS CLUB

The October 12 meeting of the Niguel Shores
Womens Club will feature a speaker from the
Capistrano Bay League of Women Voters. The
speaker will discuss the propositions that will appear
on the November ballot in a pro and con format. The
League is a non-partisan organization that encourages
voter participation and education on the issues.

We invite all women residents to our meeting.

Come and meet a friendly group and if you wish to
join, we welcome you. The dues are $5 per year plus
a $1 donation for lunch. If you are not on our calling
list, please call Betty Steinwinter at 240-4462 to tell
her you are coming. The meeting is at 12:00 noon.

An outing to the San Diego Museum of Art to
see the Norman Rockwell exhibit is planned for
November 16. If you would like to come, please call
Ceacy Johns at 493-8355. The next board meeting
will take place on October 5 in the conference room 11.
the MPR at 4:00 pm.

In memoriam

Shirley Zeimantz
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WOMENS GOLF

The September 11 memorial tournament was truly
an honor roll of past and present NSWG friends!
Forty members, both playing and non-playing, joined
together to share warm memories of the twelve gals
on this year’s list. The morning’s golf was great and
highly competitive, and the catered lunch was
satisfying. The theme was roses for remembrance.
Many thanks are due President Ceacy Johns and her
assistants for a memorable affair.

Space doesn’t permit mentioning those who won
the usual awards for longest drive, closest to the pin,
putts, etc. but the tournament winners capped the
day’s play and must be recognized. Receiving the
annual trophies for second and third place respectively
were Gretchen Letson-Rask and Betty Stace. The first
place winner with her own trophy and name on the
perpetual plaque was Judy Boitano. Congratulations
to all the winners!

The next Fun Day is October 9 with an 8:00 am
check-in at the Aliso Creek course. Golf captains are
Liz Kelsch (661-5802) assisted by Terry Scott and
Fran King. Luncheon follows at the community
center with the day’s hostesses Pat Johnson (661-
2818) and Judy Boitano. Call a week ahead for
reservations if you haven’t signed up . Cancellations
are a must call, too. Don’t be a no show.

MENS GOLF

Golf outings in September were held at San Luis
Rey Downs in Bonsall, and the SCGA course in a
very hot Munetta Hot Springs. Temperatures reached
104 degrees with absolutely no wind. San Luis Rey
format was best ball net for the foursome.

The winning team included Jerry Pearl, Tom
McNicholas and Mickey McLaughlin with a net 53
(19 under par).

Second place team: George Allaman, Ed
Bouffard, Bob Gutknecht and Dave Latham with net
54. Third place: Jack Christiansen, Ed Adams,
Stephen Adams and Bill Murphy with a net 56.
Closest to pin on number eight and number 11: Jerry
Pearl and Gene Lachel.

SCGA format was two best ball net on the front
nine and three best ball net on the back nine. Two
teams tied for first place with a net score of 162 (20
under par). Jack Sweeney, John Flynn, Bob Enger
and Bob Gutknecht comprised one team, and Tom
McNicholas, Dick Johns, Lee Writer and John
Buehler comprised the opposing team. Peter Rask
and Bob Gutknecht won closest to the pin honors.

Golf outings are scheduled for October 10 at Oaks
North in San Diego County and October 24 at
Fallbrook. Oaks North marks the beginning of the
best two of three golf rounds to determine the Mens
Club Champion for the year.

Thought for the month: It’s often necessary to hita
second drive to really appreciate the first one.

Seashore News, October 2000 9



S
(g%)

G

LIBRARY NEWS

A Halloween treat that’s more merry than scary
will entertain local youngsters on Wednesday,
October 25, when nationally famous Minikin Puppets
bring “Freaky Follies” to the Dana Point Library for a
7:00 pm performance.

The popular puppetry spectacular combines music,
comedy, ventriloquism, hand puppets and stringed
marionettes in a fun-filled salute to the silly side of
the season.

Children may also come in costume for the annual
costume parade. No registration is required for this
special program which is free of charge and open to
children of all ages. This program is sponsored by the
Friends of the Dana Point Library.

The Sunshine readers will read some scary stories
in the dark at our monthly pajama storytime on
Monday, October 30 at 7:00 pm.

The Toddler/Pre-School Storytime will continue
on Wednesdays through October 25 at 10:30 am.
Halloween crafts will be made to help decorate for the
season. The crafts make stories come to life. Spaceis
limited and registration is required.

Dana Point Library
33841 Niguel Road
Dana Point, CA 92629
496-5517
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NEIGHBORHOOD ADS

Items for Seashore News ads must be submitted by the 17"
of the month together with a check payable to NSCA. ($3 for
a maximum of 30 words) Advertisers must fill out a form
available at the Association office. Neither NSCA nor the
Seashore News assumes responsibility or liability of quality
of goods advertised. See Rule 5525.

FOR RENT: Poipu Beach, Kauai. Ocean view,
beach front condo, sleeps 4. $100 a night plus 11%
tax and $65 cleaning fee. Call 240-4682.

FOR SALE: 2 futon chairs with ottomans, black
metal frames that easily convert to beds. Call Carol at
443-9653.

FOR LEASE: 3 bedroom/ 1 % bath garden home in
Niguel Shores. Available in October for $2200 per
month. No pets. Please call Karen at 493-8656.

WANTED: Someone who can properly hook up my
CD player to main component. Call 661-5091.

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom/2 bath garden home.
Excellent condition. $420,000. 495-3000.



NSCA DIRECTORY

NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
33654 Niguel Shores Drive, Monarch Beach, CA 92629

Office 949/493-0122 Fax 949/831-0116
BOARD OF DIRECTORS NSCA STAFF
Andy Boush President Rob Cochrane  General Manager
Charles Clark 1* Vice President Ivy Hsia Controller
Hersey Steinwinter 2™ Vice President Linda Hill Community Relations Manager
Mary Crowl Secretary Jamie Derr Administrative Assistant
Gerlinde Duffy Chief Financial Officer Susan Schreiner Receptionist
Brett Rogers Maintenance Manager
NSCA COMMITTEES CHAIRPERSONS MEETINGS
Architectural Control Ginny Nevitt/Acting  1:00 pm, 1™ & 3" Thursdays
Communication John Dickerhoff See Calendar
Finance Dick Mackaig See Calendar
Landscape Janet Mackaig 3:00 pm, 2" Monday
Maintenance Dick Beaubien 9:30 am, 1* Friday
Recreation Don Beaver 12:30 pm, 1* Monday
Traffic & Safety Larry Coffing 10:00 am, 1** Tuesday
Tree View Blockage Carroll Cox 1:00 pm, 2™ & 4" Monday

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS

Sea Terrace Townehomes Association ]  Sea Terrace Townehomes Association I Womens Club

Skip Eissfeldt, President Norman Browne, President Marion Evans, President
Don Beaver, 1* Vice President Ed Adams, 1** Vice President

Norb Berberich, 2™ Vice President Frieda Baskin, 2™ Vice President Mens Club

Patty Therolf, Treasurer Robin Roehlk, Treasurer Jack Christiansen, President
Jeff Beresford, Secretary George Traver, Secretary

Family Club
Gay Powers, President

SEASHORE NEWS

Published monthly by the Niguel Shores Community Association and distributed without charge to the
members as a means of keeping residents informed of NSCA Board actions and community activities and to
encourage participation in community affairs.

Editor in Chief - John Dickerhoff
Editorial Staff - Communication Committee
Word Processing/Layout — Susan Schreiner

Collating - Shirley Smith
Distribution - Dan Johnson

The Communication Committee expends all reasonable efforts to confirm the accuracy of statements in the
Seashore News but assumes no responsibility for errors, omissions of fact or use of material that might be
offensive in some way.

Contributions from NSCA committees, NSCA member organizations, and individual
members are welcomed. Submissions due on the 17" of the month.



SUN

Mon

October 2000

ocashore News

Tuge

Wed

Thu

Tri

Sat

2

Womens Golf
Fun Day
9:00 Finess Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
12:30 Recreation
Committee

STREET SWEEPING

3

8:00 Mens Club
Breakfast
10:00 Traftic and
Safety
Commitlee
1:00 Art Class

4

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
11:30 NSCA Board

Meeting
12:30 Noon Bridge
3:00 Mens Tennis

S

8:00 Ladies Tennis
1:00 ACC Meeting
4:00 Womens Club

Board Meeting

6

9:00 Fitness Class

9:30 Maintenance
Commitlee

10:00 h2o0 Aerobics

7

5:00 Octoberfest

9
Womens Golf’
9:00 Finess Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics
1:00 Tree View
Blockage
Commitiee
3:00 Landscape
Committee

10

Mens Golf
1:00 Art Class

11

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
12:30 Noon Bridge

1:00 Finance

Committee

3:00 Mens Tennis

8:00 Ladies Tennis
12:00 Womens
Club Luncheon

13

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics

14

15

16

Womens Golf
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics
10:30 Page Tumners

17

8:00 Mens Club
Breaktast
1:00 Art Class

18

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
12:30 Noon Bridge

3:00 Mens Tennis
7:30 NSCA Board

Open Meeting

19

8:00 Ladies Tennis
1:00 ACC Meeting

20

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
2:00 Finance

Committee

21

22

23

Womens Golf
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Acrobics
1:00 Tree View

Blockage
Commitiee

24

Mens Golf
1:00 Art Class

1:30 Communicat.

Commitice

25

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics
12:30 Noon Bridge
3:00 Mens Tennis
7:30 Dan Aldrich

Lecture Series

26

8:00 Ladies Tennis

27

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics

28

6:00 pm Children’s
Halloween Party

Standard Time
Turn Clocks Back
1 Hour

29

30

Womens Golf
9:00 Fiiness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics

3l

Mens Golf
1:00 Art Class

SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT for service,
information or to report a crime

770-6011

DANA POINT COMMUNITY SUPPORT UNIT
8:00 AM TO 5:00 PM

September 2000
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November 2000
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